
 

MINUTES 
BICYCLE USERS SUBCOMMITTEE 

City Hall --------Council Chamber Conference Room 
Wednesday, April 16, 2008---------5:30 p.m. 

 
 

COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT: Gene Hiegel, Chairman 
Edmundo Duvignau, Vice-Chairman 
James Barnum 

     James Donovan 
 Kent Morris  
        
     
COMMITTEE MEMBERS ABSENT:  Davis Barber 

Banning Ostrow 
 

 
STAFF PRESENT: Ron Bowers, Senior Civil Engineer 
 Bob St. Paul, Senior Planner 
 
 
 
CONSENT 
 
MINUTES OF THE JANUARY 16, 2008 MEETING 
 
The minutes of the January 16, 2008 meeting were approved. 

 
REGULAR BUSINESS 
 
The following item was heard out of order. 
 
DISCUSS GENERAL PLAN UPDATE 
 
Bob St. Paul, Senior Planner, updated the Committee on the status General Plan Update 
currently in process, and the Bicycle Element specifically. 
 
After general discussion, no action was taken by the Committee. 
 
REVISIONS TO THE FIVE-YEAR CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT BUDGET 
 
Ron Bowers, Senior Civil Engineer, identified revisions pertaining to bicycle use in the Revised 
Five-Year Capital Improvement Budget. 
 
After general discussion, no action was taken by the Committee. 
 
DISCUSS BIKE BOULEVARD ON WILSHIRE AVENUE 
 
Member Donovan commented that he was working with John Carol on this item, but it was not 
under the prevue of the Bicycle Users Sub-Committee. 
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After general discussion, no action was taken by the Committee. 
 
DISCUSS BICYCLE PARKING AT THE TRAIN DEPOT 
 
Ron Bowers, Senior Civil Engineer, stated four bicycle racks had been ordered, and staff was 
still working on the location for the lockers. 
 
After general discussion, no action was taken by the Committee. 
 
DISCUSS BACK IN ANGLE PARKING 
 
The Committee discussed the prospect of trying back in angle parking at the Jefferson 
Commons project on Chapman Avenue. 
 
After general discussion, the consensus of the Committee was to support back in angle parking 
on Chapman Avenue at the Jefferson Commons project. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS 
 
No one from the public wished to speak. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
Chair Hiegel adjourned the meeting at 6:31 p.m.  The next regularly scheduled meeting will be 
held Wednesday, May 21, 2008. 
 
 
 


